60

Amoco Production Company

501 Airport Drive

Farmington, New Mexico 87401
March 29, 1971

File: DAW-45-WF

Re: Heath Gas Com "G'" No. 1
Basin Dakota Field

0§37

Mr. Emery C. Arnold

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
1000 Rio Brazos Road

Aztec, New Mexico 87410

Dear Sir:

This is in reference to your telecon request for information
concerning the restimulation of Heath Gas Com "G" No. 1. The subject well
was restimulated as given in the Sundry Notice dated January 11, 1971.

The well had been tentatively finaled on November 3, 1970 at a rate of 583
MCFD, but production continually declined afterwards due to formation
damage resulting from the frac fluids. A gas injection program had been
performed on Gutierrez Gas Com "B" No. 1, another well in this series of
restimulations, and this well reacted very favorably to the gas injection.
Therefore, gas was injected into the subject well on January 13, 1971, as
soon as a compressor was available. A total of about 4600 MCF was injec-
ted into the well before the well was put on the line, the load gas re-
covered and the well finaled on February 1, 1971. Final flowing rate was
364 MCFD.

Yours very truly,
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qs Y AMOCO PRODUCTION COMPANY
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L. O. Speer, Jr. kﬂafV
Area Superintendent </
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